
Clarence Band Boosters Meeting
Tuesday, February 8th: 7:00PM

Minutes
clarencebandboosters@gmail.com
FB- Clarence Band Booster Club
www.clarencebandboosters.org

Band Directors’ Reports: Mr. Vitello/Mrs. Runfola (not present)
Mr. Vitello shared information about the upcoming Boston trip.  The 3rd payment is due
on 2/15.  There are 3 full buses with 55 on each bus.  The rules of the trip were clear at
the onset of the trip planning. If changes happen in Boston they have a bus reserved for
additional students. Parent/child meeting for the trip on Monday, April 18, 7 pm.

Mr. Vitello shared Kleinhan's concert information.  Students will not need to bring their
proof of vaccine card.  There will be a certified list from the school provided for
Kleinhan’s.  Students who are unvaccinated will be able to Covid test the day of the
dress rehearsal (at CHS) and this will be good for the concert day also.  The
auditoriums in the district are not large enough for a piece being performed this year.
As of today, audience members need to be vaccinated.   This could change by 5/27.
Live stream of the concert will be available as well as a bus for return to CHS if parents
do not attend.

Mr. Vitello also shared that Kleinhan's field trip should commence on March 4, after the
other previous 2 have been canceled due to snow closings.

Treasurer’s Report: Steve Guidie/Nichole Gsell
The wreath/poinsettia sale was very successful with over $2,000 in sales and revenue
for student accounts.

The Vending machine is going very well.  The income is about $2,250 after the cost of
supplies. Using a credit card for BJ’s for supplies is easier for purchasing.

We received a donation of $240.00 from Zach Kneeland at Morgan Stanley.  We should
put his name in the program for Kleinhan’s.  We will send a thank you note and also ask
him for an ad for the program as thanks.

Sandy Berkman will have a list for students with their account balances for the trip.

http://www.clarencebandboosters.org


Event Updates:

Fish Fry: 4/1- Brigette Christopher
Building Permit submitted
BW’s - tickets pre-sale/online.  Open ticket sales after the February break and close on
3/28.
Fish, 2 salads and roll. Fries on the side as an add on.  Profit is better as a side.
Concession stand for better pick up.
Cindy - talk to Lynn for wording on insurance. Remind Mr. Vitello to check in with Joe
Moranski (he doesn’t always see our emails).
Online orders - check on extras for sale.
Volunteers to help run the fish fry (Cindy will send email/times): Brigette Christopher,
Sharon Campbell, Anneke Ieda, Amy and Tom Furminger, Wendy Garson, Louise
Davidson, Steve Guidie, Evonne Michel, Chris Brophy and Cindy Magera.

Sub Sale: 4/30 - Evonne Michel and Venessa Morgado
Cindy will submit permit form-building request (ask for tables or push desks together)
Permit form for Niagara Produce pick up.
Prices are being checked at Niagara Produce- we won’t have a price for the
meat/cheese/lettuce/tomato until April.
Rolls have already increased to $6.40 with delivery.  Evonne will check with Kelly
Clinard to see if there were other roll vendors in the past to check with.
We have enough sub wrap, we will need to order sub bags and gloves for prep.
Sales- Pre-sale/online - open in February and close on 4/4.
Day of sales: High School front entrance pick up.  We likely won’t have 4 Corners,
Credit Union, Famer’s Market due to Covid.  We can assess as we get closer.
We will send out a sign up genius for parent volunteers the day of the sub sale for prep
and distribution at CHS.

Kleinhans:
Tickets: How many will we need? A form for all groups will be sent to Band/Orchestra
and Chorus.
Sponsorships: Begin sending letters in March
If anyone has any contacts at local businesses please feel free to ask for a sponsorship-
forms will be available/emailed - add on Facebook community page. Cindy will contact
Karen Jebins who has been instrumental in sponsorships in the past.
Programs: Buffalo Printing - (local owner)



Band Banquet: Wendy Garson and Cheryl Hereth
June 9, at Salvatore’s in the Venetian Room. Menu is coming along well.
Pricing for 9th - 11th graders and Parents of seniors will be $30.00.
We have 40+ seniors graduating this year from the band program.

On-Going Fundraising:
● Vending Machine- Arlene Hibschweiler- Cost/profit margins - profits for this are

outstanding and ordering online and picking up is good too.
● Dash’s Receipts- Louise Davidson - keep sending them in to school.
● Recycling Cans and Bottles - drop off and let them know they are for CHS Band

Boosters.

Meeting Dates:
March 22nd, 7 pm Working meeting for Kleinhans tickets/envelopes - Sharon Campbell,
Amy Furminger, Nichole Gsell, Louise Davidson, Wendy Garson, Brigette Christopher.
April: 19th
May 10th- ticket stuffing for Kleinhan’s


